
 

Question on Notice 
 

No. 624 
 

Asked on 21 June 2022 
 
 

DR C ROWAN ASKED MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT AND MAIN ROADS (HON M BAILEY) 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to Public Transport within the electorate of Moggill— 
 
Will the Minister advise if the State Government will commit to additional 443 bus services, and 
specifically, for peak periods both in the morning and afternoon? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Moggill for the question. 
 
The P443 service is a pre-paid ‘Rocket’ service designed to offer peak hour services from Moggill 
to the city to support increased demand during peak periods. This service complements the 
all-day high frequency route 444.  
 
There are 10 inbound P443 trips during the morning commuter peak and six outbound services 
during the afternoon commuter peak, operating at a 10-minute frequency. Recent patronage 
analysis indicates that P443 services are currently operating with spare passenger capacity. 
 
Given the current levels of provision on both routes P443 and 444, and current levels of demand, 
Translink does not plan to increase the frequency of Route P443 at this time.  
 
 
 
 


